
June 2022 Newsletter  

 

The holidays are fast approaching. It has been a very busy time in school and 

nursery. Have a look at just some of the activities we have been involved in.  

Sharing the learning  

 

Transition  

The children from our  nursery and other nurseries who are starting P1 in August 

have been visiting the school regularly to meet their teachers and get to know 

each other. On Thursday 16 th,  the children visited the school to meet with their 

own teacher, buddy and new classmates  while parents attended an information 

meeting with Miss Spencer and Mrs Cassidy. Although still restricted, we are 

very happy that we could have parents in the school building for this event, 

especially as over the last week there has been another rise in  positive cases in 

school/nursery settings across the authority.  

P7 enjoyed their three -day visit to Balfron High School. They are feeling less 

anxious about their move to high school now.  

 

Sports Day  

We held our sports day on Friday 10 th  June.  Thanks to Miss Spencer and Neil 

Thompson of Active Stirling for organising this and to Blanefield Thistle for 

their ongoing support and kind use of their pavilion and King George V pitch. The 

children enjoyed competing and it was lovely to see so m any family members 

attend. Thankfully, we missed the heavy rain by a few minutes!  

 

Health Week  

The children enjoyed a full week of activities organised by Neil Thompson, 

Active Stirling in partnership with Miss Spencer.  

As part of Health Week, the whole s chool went on a walk in the local area. We 

were in luck with the weather and had a lovely time.  



 

 

 

Fairy Garden  

The garden is taking shape. It is a lovely memorial for Chelseaõs family and a 

bright, sunny place for the children to gather and play.  

Thank you to all the families who donated items from the fairy wish list for 

Chelseaõs Garden. You are amazing! 

Thank you to the PC Grounds Group  and parent volunteers who have contributed 

to the creation of the garden. Thank you to Miss Allen for co coord inating plans 

and to all the members of staff who worked on the garden after school to bring 

the vision to life. It has been a great team effort. The children are already 

enjoying the garden and have created little fairy gardens from all the lovely 

donatio ns received. In addition, they have caught the fairy bug. If you wander 

around the grounds you will see many little fairy gardens that have been built 

under bushes and in various areas of the grounds by children during their 

breaks and lunchtime. Lots of c reativity on show!  

The next step is to have some wooden posts with rope installed around the 

perimeter of the garden and some outdoor book boxes built so that children 

have access to some books while in the grounds.  

Maxi construction, the company who are building the nursery extension, have 

offered to provide the 21 wooden posts and have their team install them in the 

memorial garden. We are very grateful for this gift to the school.  



The journey so far.  

Here is a sneak peeké  

 

 

 

 

Maxi Construction have also offered to gift the school some picnic benches and 

another bench, which we will put in the area where Robynõs Tree is to mark the 

tenth anniversary of her passing. The children gather there and it will be lovely  

to have some seating for them to use.  

Robynõs Star Award 

Every year staff are  asked to name the children who have consistently shown 

the school values throughout the year. The child with the most votes  is awarded 



The Robynõs star Award at the leaver assembly. Robynõs Mum, Melissa presents 

this at the assembly.  

Captains and House Captains  

Well done to this yearõs P7 House and Vice Captains for leading House events 

and competitions. All house points have been tallied up and the final results of 

this yearõs House Competition are:  

1st  Place ð MUGDOCK  (25, 730 points)  

2nd Place ð NETHERTON  (21,406 points)  

3rd  Place ð EDENKILL  (19,831 points)  

P6 children in each house have put themselves forward to be voted in as captain 

or vice captain of their house for next year. The posters have been on display 

for the last few weeks and the children did their speeches this week. All 

children voted and the results were announced at assembly today. The results 

are 

House Captain Vice Captain 

Mugdock James Gordon (Joint -with e qual votes)  

Charlotte Melville and  

Alfie Wallace  

Netherton  Ollie Goodier  Sophie Armstrong  

Edenkil l Anna MacKinnon Scarlett Glen  

 

Nursery  

The children have been learning all about the Queen as they prepared for the 

Jubilee celebrations , creating crowns  and cups of tea , for their garden party . 

The children studied pictures of the Queen and went on to create their own 

artwork, they also discussed the Queen and the royal family during group 

learning. Some children drew detailed drawings and explored letter s as they 

took turns and listened respectively to each other.  They have learned new 

vocabulary ôDraw Bridgeõ and ôJubileeõ through discussions linking their 

experiences from home and using the internet for research.  

 



              

 

When learning about th e Platinum Jubilee the children shared their thoughts 

and ideas about Queen Elizabeth. They were amazed at how long she has been 

wearing her crown! They have been problem solving and demonstrating their 

creativity using paper plates to create bunting.  Ther e has been lots of model 

making and the children used junk modelling to create their ôcastleõ 

masterpieces . 

 

      

 

The children have been learning about the life cycle of plants and showing 

amazing responsibility as they care for their plants in the garden. They went on 

to learn about money when they sold their plants at the Jubilee garden party.  



         

 

 

A group of children made scones and cakes for the tea party . They follow ed 

adult instruction as they explored and used mathematical language as they 

measured out the ingredients, they were very tasty!  

         

 

Jubilee  

The children in P5, P6 and P7 participated in a STEM activity to create three 

tier cake stands . At a House meeting, all classes made  3D cakes for the 

afternoon tea picnic. They worked in partnership and had a lot  of fun . 


